

August 5, 2015

Mr. Greg Woodrum Pinellas County EMS & Fire Administration 12490 Ulmerton Road Largo, FL 33774

Re: Medical Control Board Alternate

Dear Mr. Woodrum,

I would like to recommend Penny Vigneau as my alternate for the EMS Medical Control Board. Penny currently serves as Chief Operating Officer of Largo Medical Center, where she oversees operation of our cardiovascular, orthopedic, neurological, rehabilitation and behavioral health service lines.

She comes to Largo Medical Center from Christiana Care Health System in Newark, Delaware where she served as a Senior Vice President. Penny also has an extensive background in social work, with her Masters in Social Work from West Virginia University prior to earning her MBA from the University of Chicago.

I am confident that her vast experience in healthcare would qualify her as a capable alternate for the Board.

Respectfully,

Anthony Degina

**Chief Executive Officer**